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Senate Bill 730: Gaming — Charles County Gaming Permit Review Boad - Repeal

February 21, 2025

Dear Chair Guzzone, Vice Chair Rosapepe, and esteemed members of the Budget and Taxation
Committee:

This letter is to advise the Budget and Taxation Committee that Senate Bill 730 was voted on by
the Charles County Senators and received a unanimous favorable vote.

Sincerely,
NM

Senator Arthur Ellis Senator Michael A. Jackson

Senate Chair, Charles County Senator Charles County Senator

Chatles County Delegation * The Maryland House of Delegates « 6 Bladen Street, Room 429 - Annapolis, Maryland 21401
410-841-3247 * 301-858-3247 * Boo-492-7122 Ext. 3247
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P t
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Chair, Public Safety, Transportation,
and Environment

TESTIMONY — SENATE BILL 730

GAMING — CHARLES COUNTY GAMING PERMIT REVIEW
BOARD REPEAL

BUDGET AND TAXATION COMMITTEE
FEBRUARY 25, 2025

Chair Guzzone, Vice Chair Rosapepe, and Fellow Committee Members:

Senate Bill 730 is a Charles County local bill that repeals the Charles County
Gaming Permit Review Board and transfers its responsibilities to the Charles
County Attorney.

The Charles County Gaming Permit Review Board is currently tasked with
reviewing permit applications for gaming events with prizes valued greater than
$1,000 that use a gaming device to conduct the event.

Due to the highly specific nature of the work with which this board is tasked, its
utility can be best maximized with this switch. This legislation simply shifts its
duties to the Charles County Attorney and comes with the support of the Charles
County Commissioners as well as the Charles County Senate and House
Delegations.

For the reasons listed above, I ask for a favorable report of Senate Bill 730.
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CHARLES COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
___,J' Reuben B. Collins, 1T, Esq., Presidest

Ralph E. Pattersom, [T, M. A, Vice Presidenr

Gilbert O. Bowling, I

Themasina 0. Coates, M.5.

Amanda M. Stewart, M.Ed.

Mark Belton
County Admimistrstor

February 13, 2025

Re: Support for House Bill 841 / Senate Bill 730 — Gaming - Charles County Gaming
Permit Review Board - Repeal

Dear Committee Members:

On behalf of the Charles County Board of County Commissioners, | write to express our strong
support for passage of House Bill 841/ Senate Bill 730, which proposes to replace the Charles County
Gaming Permit Review Board (“GPRB”), comprised of resident members, with an administrative
review of gaming permit applications by the County Attorney, followed by approval or denial by the
Charles County Board of County Commissioners.

Currently, the GPRB consists of 7 resident members appointed by the County Commissioners. It is
charged with reviewing applications for permits for gaming events with prizes valued greater than
$1,000 that use a “gaming device” to conduct the event (i.e., paddle wheel, wheel of fortune, and
chance book). For several years, the only gaming permits being issued by the County are those for
gaming activities with prizes valued under $1,000, therefore the GPRB has not convened. Because of
the proliferation of other gaming options in the area (i.e. casinos and sports betting), it is not
anticipated that the local gaming activities of qualifying organizations will increase, thereby leaving
the volunteer members of the GPRB without a meaningful objective.

For the reasons described herein, we are seeking approval of HB 841/SB 730 to remove the
requirement for applications for a gaming permit to be made to the GPRB, and instead manage the
process administratively with application review by the Office of the County Attorney. Once
reviewed, the applications will continue to be forwarded to the County Commissioners for final
approval as is required by the current law.

We urge a favorable report on HB 841/SB 730. Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

L=

Reuben B. Collins, 11, Esq., President
County Commissioners of Charles County

cc: Charles County Delegation
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